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MAYOR PAYS VISIT TO MONARE FAMILY

The Mayor of Lephalale Local Municipality, Cllr Aaron Mokgetle on 6 January visited 
the Monare family in Shongoane 2 village where a young boy lost his life after being 
swept away by the Phalala River earlier this year. 

The visit by the Mayor who was accompanied by Ward 6, Cllr Marcus Makgae, Ward 
7, Cllr Linda Mosupye and Cllr Eksina Seepe and Kgosi Seleka together with Kgosi 
Shongoane was to offer condolences and deepest sympathy to the family. 

The family appreciated with gratitude the efforts by the Municipality in their time of 
need. 

Jan Monare who was a learner at Ditheko Primary School and his friend Thapelo 
Maropola were swept away by the Phalala River on 1 January 2025. 

The body of 11 year old Jan, was retrieved from the river while the search for 
Thapelo continues.

The entourage began with a courtesy visit to Kgosi Shongoane Royal House.
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